WRENINGHAM MARDLE



A bi-monthly Newsletter Produced by The Village Hall Management Committee Charity No: 284991

No: 153

FEBRUARY/MARCH 2007

From The Chairman,

The AGM on 12th December was not very well attended and we have a very small committee this year. There is room to co-opt to fill village representative vacancies so if you would like to be on the committee please contact me.

You may have seen the posters or the advert in the Mercury for a cleaner for the village hall. After seven years, Christine Moss has decided that she needs to tendered her resignation. The committee would like to record their thanks to Christine for all her hard work over the past 7 years. We are now looking for a replacement and details are given in this newsletter.

At the time of going to print the stage revamp is almost completed, we are waiting for the electrician to wire the lights and sound system to the mains then everything will be in working order. Our grateful thanks must go to Brian Tallent for all the time he has freely given to this project, without his help we would not have been able to afford to carry out the project.

The total cost of the project has yet to be finalised and the list of grants and donations will be acknowledge in due course.

Unfortunately the first part of the project, the replacing of the ceiling with acoustic tiles, took rather longer than we had been advised which meant that the Christmas party had to be cancelled. However, the VIP reception did go ahead and it was lovely to welcome members of the 1981/82 committee, past chairmen and our local councillors to this event.

Christine Minns (10508 488123)

<u>SITUATION VACANT</u>

We have a vacancy for a cleaner or cleaners for the village hall.

Due to the increased use of the hall we are probably looking for people willing to "job share". This may suit males or females who are able to be flexible and does include week-end work. Pay is at an hourly rate. The hall is used 7 days a week. Total cleaning time is likely to be between 6 and 9 hours a week depending on bookings.

This vacancy may suit somebody who would like to give to the community in some way but are unable to do so without some financial reward. Further enquires to Christine Minns 488123

Ashwren Players

Pantomime - Little Red Riding Hood by Paul Reakes Thurs 15th, Fri 16th and Sat 17th February 2007

Tickets are now on sale. See advert on back.

WRENINGHAM SOCIAL CLUB

Membership became due for renewal at 1st January. Adults £2.00 and Juniors 50p. Please leave your subscription money together with your name and membership number with the bar staff. Your new card will be left behind the bar for you to collect within a week or two. Please remember to collect this. Anybody wishing to join the club can obtain a membership form from behind the bar, call in have a drink and collect your form on a club night. The Social Club is normally open on Thursday and Friday in the Margaret Preston room at the village hall from 8 pm.

 $\underline{\underline{N}}\underline{\Gamma}\underline{E}$ There will be no Social Club on Thursday 15th and Friday 16th February as Ashwren Players will be using the Margaret Preston room

WHAT'S ON

Every Thursday at 7.30 pm. Call in on the night for further details or a chance to have a go

Dumplin Country

Sunday 11th February - music by "Rick McKay" Adm. £3.50

Short Mat Bowls

Sunday 25th February - music by "Longshot" Adm £5.00

Sunday 11th March - Music by "Rick Hallam" Adm. £3.50

Everybody Welcome, Doors open 1 pm., music 2 pm - 5pm

Food/Hot Drinks/Licensed bar/Good Raffle

Flower Club Thursday 22nd February

Thursday 29th March

Doors open at 1.30 pm - Visitors always welcome Friday 9th March - Scottish Evening - details given elsewhere

in this edition

Saturday 17th March - A dance to mainly 1960's music with live band "Rollercoaster". 8 pm - midnight. Admission on the door £5.00 - In aid of village hall funds

Wreningham Parish Council

01508 489544 Chairman - Sheldon Durant 01508 489228 Clerk - Chrissie Baldwin Address: Woodlace Cottage, Mill lane

Wreningham, Norwich, NR16 1A

Following the open meeting when Janet Peachy of the Norfolk RC explained the benefits of a "Parish Plan, a meeting of all those who have agreed to join the steering group and anybody else who could not make the previous meeting but would like to get involved is being arranged for an evening in February. A notice of the date will be displayed on the various notice boards around the village as soon as this has been confirmed with Janet Peachy.

WRENINGHAM YOUTH CLUB

T club is having a problem finding leaders and helpers on a regular basis, especially for the older group who meet on a Tuesday evening. If you would like to get involve in this very valuable and worthwhile work please contact Jayne McDaid, Youth Club Secretary. Tel: 01508 481798

All Saints Church

Scottish Evening – Friday 9th March at Wreningham Village Hall. 7.15 pm for 7.30 pm

Dancing to C.D's, with Jan Miller calling the steps we invite you to come and do some Scottish dancing. All ages welcome as this is usually a fun evening for all the family. There will be a word game for those who do not dance and you are welcome to come and watch and join in the atmosphere.

The ticket price includes a soup and roll supper. The bar will be open. Tickets in advance - £4.00 (£2.50 juniors)
From: Irene Moore (889635) or Christine Minns (488123)

Mothering Sunday – 18th March.

There will be a service at Wreningham church at 10.30 am lead by the Methodist minister. Families are welcome and the children will receive flowers to give to "mum". Do come as a family to this special service.

Christine Minns and Dennis Long
Churchwardens

			Churchwardens	
Blood	l Donating -	- Wymondham Cei	ntral Hall	$\overline{}$
		13.00 - 15.30;	17.00 - 19.00	
Tues	13 th Mar	13.00 - 15.30;	17.00 - 19.00	
Thur	22 nd Mar	10.30 - 12.30;	14.00 - 16.30	
Tues	3 rd Apr	13.00 - 15.30;	17.00 - 19.00	



RURAL PROJECTS FUND GRANTS SCHEME

GRANTS OF UP TO £1500 AVAILABLE FOR SMALL COMMUNITY PROJECTS IN YOUR AREA

Norfolk Rural Community Council has revised its Rural Projects Fund. Grants are now available for a maximum of £1500 to cover up to 75% of tota project costs.

Applications are welcome from community and voluntary groups whose projects benefit their local community. Groups need to demonstrate that local consultation has taken place and 25% Match Funding is required.

Types of projects that the fund has supported are:

- Play Areas and Play Equipment
- · Leaflets to promote local walks
- Information Boards and Signs for Wildlife and Recreational Areas
- Village Notice Boards
- Village Signs
- · Creating and improving Wildlife Areas
- Bus Shelters
- Information/Welcome packs for newcomers to the village
- Art Exhibitions and Family History Groups

For more information and an application form please contact Pauline High at Norfolk Rural Community Council on 01362 698216 or email Pauline@norfolkrcc.org.uk

"Little Red Riding Hood"

(By Paul Reakes)
A Pantomime to be performed by Ashwren Players and friends

Wreningham Village Hall

Thurs. 15th, Fri. 16th, Sat. 17th February (at 7.30 pm)

Tickets on sale – Price £4.50

(Thurs/Fri - concessions £3.50/Children £2.50)

Available From:

Mrs Shirley Moss, 2 Greenwood Close, Ashwellthorpe. Tel:01508 489460 Ms C. Minns, High Gables, Church Road, Wreningham.Tel:01508 488123